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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 12, 2013
Multi-Purpose Room
1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Phil Mayer.
Phil thanked everyone for coming and explained that the agenda has been adjusted to accommodate our guests from the Veteran’s Center of Norwich. 
Veteran’s Center in Norwich: Don Staub & Chris Morris
The Veteran’s Center is a resource available to military veteran’s to assist and offer readjustment counseling services. Readjustment is primarily in adjusting from the “combat zone” to “normal life”. This is a process for the veteran and family members. TRCC serves many veteran’s, many of whom have been offered services from the Vet Center. Don and Chris came to inform the group of the resources in order to better serve their students that are having issues in the classroom or need support in making the transitions they are facing. The Vet Center staff is well informed about the struggles Vet’s face, 60% of counselors have deployed themselves, giving them a unique perspective in assisting. There are Vet centers in every state or US Region. Brochures were handed out and weekly visits to the Veteran’s Oasis Center (F Wing) have been arranged.  
NEW BUSINESS
Dean’s Report
· Dean Branchini would like to thank Pamela Carroll and the CFT for the great workshop presented just before the Division meeting.
· Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba will be putting out a request for reports from academic committees and task forces to assist in the annual end-of –year goals report for the Academic Division, which the Dean will have in May.
· In reflection of all of the strategic planning that we have been doing, our goals for next year will take this into consideration, in addition to PA-1240 and TAP – as always teaching and learning will continue to be a focus.
· Academic Advising Committee has been working very hard this year to build workshops to assist in future advising as we are faced with the demands of PA_1240. Advising is becoming more critical for student success in meeting their goals, retention and ultimately graduation.
· Academic Assessment – for TAP and our Gen Ed
· There is ongoing work being completed in aligning our courses with the requirements of TAP

· The requirements are continuing to be assessed. 
· System wide, presidents of each institution will be presenting assessment reports yearly using the e-series form from NEASC accreditation self-study’s.
· Our previous models line up with what is currently being updated, but there is more room to grow.

· May 17th a group from Tunxis will be visiting to discuss what they have developed for assessment. They did a 3 year Title III grant focused on reworking their assessment model – which will be instrumental in merging their needs with the requirements from TAP and NEASC. In addition, Lili Rafeldt believes that a LaGuardia Comm College representative may be able to visit to give their experiences – they have developed a comparable platform. 

· Liberal Arts and Sciences Assessment will require work to be done. 

· Please consider what your role may be as we move forward, especially in planning for AR for next academic year. 

Steve Neufeld and Terry Delaney: Gen Ed Assessment
· Steve is reporting on the Rubrics tested this Fall, artifacts were collected during the Spring 2012 semester and the team met during the Fall 2012 semester.


· The team assessed rubrics for Written Communication, Technical Literacy and Global Awareness- rubrics were primarily indicating developing to accomplished work from our students in all three, Global Awareness did include some students who perform exemplary in Global Awareness

· There is some calibration that needs to occur because we are a two year school.  
· Terry attended an ACU conference in Boston with other faculty members, Steve Neufeld, Joe Selvaggio, Mike Stutz and Sarah Selke. The conference’s main focus was assessment.
· The team attended workshops and based off of those experiences and discussion with faculty from other institutions they see the benefit in merging our Gen Ed Outcome goals with those prescribed by the BOR – thoughtful consideration should go into how to merge to one assessment system or a system that will satisfy our institutional needs, NESC requirements, and the new BOR – TAP 

· Many of the TAP outcomes are more complex including various pieces which would make assessment here more difficult in some ways. There are unique goals for each set. An adoption of BOR for all programs would streamline – allowing focus on one rather than two assessment processes.  

Kem Barfield – Student Email access
· Kem provided a step by step walk through of the process students must complete in order to access their student email addresses. The system is very convoluted; however, it has improved since initial launch. Feedback regarding the cumbersome system have been provided to System Office, no word on additional changes at this time. 
Dr. Grace Jones – Call for Criteria for Presidential Search
· President Jones is asking that the college community please offer feedback via a form which will be made available to build the criteria for the Presidential search due to her June 30th retirement. The form will ask for Qualities of a new president and the desires of the community for a new president. In addition, it asks to identify important needs for the future and how WE describe our learning community 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Tia D’Alessandro would like to remind faculty to please encourage their students to complete the course evaluations for the Spring 2013 semester. The evaluations are anonymous and valuable for future assessment. We were second in the system last semester for response (out of all Comm colleges!) 
· Will Hare: The Chalk Talk was rescheduled due to forecast of rain to April 17th from 10 am to 5 pm – come take a look at the messages from students or leave some of your own
· The first meeting of the Ukulele club is on Monday April 15th at noon – please join us if you are interested in learning to play an instrument
· Terry Delaney – The PA-1240 reps had to reschedule, trying to have a new meeting on May 09.
· Joan Graham – PTK inducted 90 new students on April 10, 2013!
· Steve Neufeld – A brown bag lunch is scheduled on April 24th by LAB – “Messages We Send Our Students” 
· Lili Rafeldt – Uncas Public Health is running a Smoking Cessation program beginning on Wednesday April 17th at noon. If you or anyone you know is interested in quiting smoking – please consider joining the program.

· Sarah Selke- Would like to thank everyone for participating in The Faculty Advisory Council voting process. Lilli Rafeldt for Faculty and Meg Wichser for non-faculty have been elected. Their names will go into the system pool for consideration.  Also, the Bone Marrow Drive was a wonderful success 76 new folks are on the registry – the drive was so successful that they plan on returning in the Fall – thanks to all!
· Edie Ouellette - The Service Learning Food Pantry is up and running 4 days a week. There was so much generosity that we are all set for the remainder of the semester – Thanks to all who have contributed!

· Janet Hagen – There is an open forum for discussion regarding the events in Stupenville – Wednesday, April 17.
· Phil Mayer – The nominations for the AD chair for 2013-2014 Academic Year are open. Please make submissions to Phil for vote in May. 

· Phil Mayer – A potluck will be held during the AD meeting in May – this is in effort to improve morale and to carry the success of the last Potluck. It will be held in the Joe Anderson Courtyard (adjacent to cafeteria) weather permitting. 

DISCUSSION – none 

As there was no further business or discussion, meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Tia D’Alessandro. [image: image1.png]



